Meeting Minutes
ILDA Board of Directors Meeting
10 June 2024

Conference Call

Members Present:  Christopher Short, Brian Gonzalez, Roberta McHatton, Horacio Pugliese
Staff Present:  Patrick Murphy (Director)

Member(s) or Staff Absent or Excused:  Theo Petrides, David Kumpula (Secretary)
Other Members:  None

Start Time: 
1:30 PM EDT

Close Time: 
3:12 PM EDT
Old Business
ILDA After Dark:  Brian Gonzalez recapped the ILDA After Dark meeting. The Board continued to discuss opportunities to improve attendance and relevance to the ILDA and prospective ILDA members. Alternatively, the Board discussed whether this type of event should be held in the future.
Future ILDA Conference Planning: Patrick Murphy provided an update including that the cultural tour has been determined as well as other general updates.  Horacio Pugliese indicated that technical considerations are progressing well, thanks to our host.
Awards:  Patrick Murphy indicated that award results have been communicated to all the contributors/competitors – a full month earlier than has been completed in earlier years.  The Board discussed Career Achievement Award (CAA) nominee consideration including the potential to pre-screen candidates to ensure all candidates meet a high bar of contributions to the industry.
Laser Safety Education:  Roberta McHatton and Patrick Murphy are both continuing to teach safety classes.  Roberta has been particularly busy in this effort.
Insurance:  Brian Gonzalez shared some information regarding British and US insurance providers that were communicated with back in 2016.
Laser Safety at the LDI Exhibition:  Patrick Murphy recently reviewed and revised the LDI show safety requirements for laser and LILI exhibitors and the LSO responsibilities and associated legal requirements.  Outside of LDI, Roberta McHatton indicated that the FDA are doing a small European tour to review companies that sell laser projectors to the US market.
New Business
Special Recognition Awards:  Patrick Murphy discussed progress regarding two special achievement awards that were discussed at the prior meeting.

Category A Laser Show – Patrick Murphy asked the Board to vote this draft as an official ILDA lasershow standard either this meeting or by next meeting.  

MOVE to TABLE: Brian Gonzalez moved to table the approval of the Category A Laser Show standard until next meeting.  This was seconded by Christopher Short and approved by all members of the Board present (Brian, Christopher, Horacio, and Roberta).  
E-Stop:  Horacio Pugliese discussed his recent review of various e-stop solutions and expressed his opinions on an e-stop standard.  Horacio and Brian Gonzalez continued with an extended conversation on various technical aspects necessary to adopt an e-stop standard.  Patrick Murphy suggested and the Board agreed to having a concurrent session on e-stop standards at the ILDA meeting to be held concurrently with the artistic session.  Horacio and Brian agreed to continue this conversation outside of the ILDA meeting.

MOTION to Close:  A motion to close meeting was made by Brian Gonzalez and seconded by Roberta McHatton. The motion passed by all Board members present.
